From:City of Jackson City Clerk 801 980 1032 O1/20/2016 1410 #9192 FP.OO1/001

219 South President Street
Post Office Box 17
Jackson, Mississippi 39205-0017

Jackson City Councill Member
Kenneth I. Stokes, Ward 3

Telephone: 601-960-1090
January 20, 2016 Office Facsimile: 601-960-1032
Honorable Loretta Lynch
Attorney General of the United States
Department of Justice
Washington, D. C. VIA: FAX

Phone Number: 202-514-2001
Fax Number: 202-307-6777

RE: Updated Request for a United States Department of Justice official
investigation

Dear Attorney General Lynch:

This letter is written to update the request made on January 4, 2016, for the
assistance of the United States Department of Justice in an investigation into the ever-
increasing occurrence of chases by outside jurisdictions of suspects into the City of
Jackson. Specifically, the recent chase of a suspect by several outside jurisdictions into
Jackson for a suspected shoplifting at a Walmart is at issue.

It has been reported in the media and by persons who attended a local gun show
within the past few days that a gun dealer had on display signs depicting President
Barack Obama and Councilman Kenneth I. Stokes and threatening to deny the sale of
guns to certain individuals.

Of concern is the unlawful nature of the occurrence of a gun dealer displaying
signs depicting the President of the United States and a Jackson City Council Member
and threatening to deny the sale of guns to certain individuals because of an association
with those depicted. Reportedly, the rationale stated by the gun dealer for the signs was
in response to a request by Councilman Kenneth I. Stokes regarding the recent extensive
chase of a suspect by several outside jurisdictions into an inner-city Jackson
neighborhood because of a reported shoplifting incident at a Walmart; thereby,
endangering the lives of innocent individuals and raising public safety concerns.

Please feel free to contact me for any further information. The phone number for
the office of Ward Three is 601-960-1090.

Thanking you in advance for your consideration.

Kenneth I. Stoﬂk;s‘

City Councilman, Ward Three
Jackson, Mississippi

Sincerely



